
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
13 June 2025 

olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Acting Principal:      Mrs Christine Carabott 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Fri 27 June 9.00am Sacred Heart 
Mass 
Thurs 3 July 10.00am-6.00pm 
Three Way Learning Conversa-
tions. Only at school for your 
appointment 
Fri 4 July 8.00am-1.00pm Three 
Way Learning Conversations. 
Only at school for your appoint-
ment. End of Term 2 
Mon 21 July Start of Term 3 at 
8.35am 
Wed 23 July 7.00pm Confirma-
tion Parent Evening 
Thur 31 July Morris Gleitzman 
Author visit for Book Week 
Fri 1 Aug 100 Days of Found-
nation 
Mon 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Reflection Day 
Fri 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of the 
Cross MacKillop 7.00pm Confir-
mation 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Tues 12 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 3 
Wed 13th August - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 
 
Term 2 - Three Way Conversations 
(First Semester Reports) 
Thursday 3rd July 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Friday 4th July 8:00am - 12:40pm 

 
Sacraments 

Fri 8 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Yr 6 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer to the Holy Trinity 

We celebrate the Holy Trinity as the source of life.  
Dear God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, as we prepare to celebrate the feast of the Holy 

Trinity we give glory and praise to your name. We honour you as our Father and Creator 
of all life and everything that is good in our world. We ask you to help us respect all peo-

ple as your creation. We honour you as Jesus Christ, the Son, who taught us and re-
deemed us by your life and resurrection. We ask you to help us walk in peace each day. 

We honour you as the Holy Spirit who guides our hearts and our lives. We ask you to 
help us live as people of justice. Holy Trinity of God, we ask you to be with us in all that 

we do. Fill our hearts with your love and our lives with your peace. Amen 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I would sincerely like to take this opportunity to thank you all for 
working with us on Tuesday. 
 
Arriving to school on Tuesday morning to hear we have no water 
and further investigations leading to me finding our copper pipe 
and pump had been stolen was truly frustrating. Once our 
maintenance staff, Dean and John, consulted with the plumbers 
and learnt that due to the way the copper pipe had been pulled 
out causing  extensive damage, it meant that it would take many 
hours to repair. From there, of course, I advised our MACS Senior 
Manager, the staff and informed all parents and families via     
Seesaw.  
 
A huge thankyou to YOU, our parents for reading the Seesaw        
message so promptly and making alternate arrangements for 
your child/children. I would also like to thank our amazing 
staff who quickly supported with speaking to many families 
upon drop off time. Even though placing that message on 
Seesaw was the last thing I wanted to do, it showed how 
effectively we all worked together for our children and safety 
overall.  
Thank-you to the teachers, Jayne and Catherine who were 
calling some families to inform them of the situation and to 
come and collect their child/children. I also want to thank 
the school’s leadership team and Admin team for all their 
support throughout the entire process. Thank-you to Mary-
Anne, Dean and John who stayed with me until the end of 
the day. Thank-fully several toilets had one flush remaining 
so we could pace ourselves and restrict the intake of fluids!  
 
I totally understand how annoying the situation was. However, obviously it was  
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Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Acting Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

beyond our control in the sense that we had to leave the plumbers to do their work whilst showing extreme 
patience. Even though it took the entire day, your cooperation with keeping your child home meant we could 
ensure health and safety for all students and staff.  
 

For us, this works continues and is an ongoing investigation.  We are working with a local police investigator 
and hopefully further action can confidently be taken very soon. We are also looking at further deterrents 
that we can install to add to what we already have as a proactive measure.  
 
We are almost at the end of our foundation process for 2026 and offer letters will be sent out next week. As I 
mentioned last week, the entire process has been extremely affirming for us as a school  community, as it is 
each year. We continually hear from parents wanting to join our school community how they have heard 
amazing feedback about our school values, vision, philosophy and community. Again, thank-you to you our 
families, for praising our school and continually recommending our beliefs and vision to people you know.  
 
As part of this week’s newsletter, we have attached substantial important           
information about the National Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD). In August 
each year, schools across Australia are required to complete the Nationally       
Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with a Disability (NCCD.) At Our 
Lady’s, like all schools, this means we count the number of students who receive 
extra support and the types of adjustments we make to help them learn. The data helps schools, education 
authorities and governments to better understand and support students with disability, and plan for their 
future needs in education settings. Please note: There is no testing involved, and your child will not be affect-
ed or identified in any way. All information is confidential and no individual student will be named or       
identified in the data submission. To learn more, please see the Fact Sheet for Parents, Guardians and Carers 
attached.  
We thank you for your support as we continue to ensure every student receives the adjustments they need 
to thrive at our school. If you have any questions, please make a time to meet with your child’s classroom 
teacher, Ms Seona Payne our Learning Diversity Leader, or myself. 
 

It is very hard to believe we only have three weeks remaining in Term Two. Teachers are busily working on 
your child’s report and also your child will be working on their presentation for their upcoming Three Way 
Conversation at the end of the term. 
Please remember you, as our families, are always welcome to our weekly assembly.  



 

         SCHOOL ZONES  
Following the rules together and keeping our children safe 

School Zones operate between 8:00am—9:30am and 2:30 pm—4:00 pm during school terms. A speed limit 

of 40km/h must be followed. Council Officers can issue fines when they are on patrol.  

Working together to keep our children safe 
DROP OFF & PICK UP ZONE 

• This area is a drop off and pick up children only. 

• Drivers need to stay in their car and not leave          

vehicles unattended. 

• It is a 2 minute parking zone during pick up and drop off times. 

• By everyone following the 2-minute time span, it allows a lot of parents to      

           pick up their child and ease traffic congestion. 

PEDESTRIANS FIRST! 

• Please watch for children and adults crossing the road. Hold hands when crossing.  

• Drive slowly on the roads around Our Lady’s School. 

PARK SAFELY. PLEASE DO NOT BLOCK THE ROAD OR  

DOUBLE PARK  

• Park safely near the Church on Ryder Pl, or opposite the Pick up/Drop off zone or park 

near the surrounding streets and walk to the school.  

• Please DO NOT stop in the middle of the street to let your child get in or out of the 

car.  

• Stopping next to legally parked cars is not permitted. 

• Dropping off or picking up passengers is not permitted. 

DRIVEWAYS & FOOTPATHS 

• It is illegal to park on or across a driveway, footpath or any other vehicle access.  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 


